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       25th June 2021,  

Dear parents and carers, 

Pond and woodland improvements 

Thank you to Dave Spence and Adam Faulconbridge who joined Mr Finlay, Mrs Pector, Mr Green and 

myself clearing the pond and woods area on 19th June. It was great to make 

this area more accessible for the children. We will be doing further work in 

September to finish the pond clearance and hope that more parents will be 

able to join us. A date will be published closer to the time.  

 

 

Sports Day – 7th July 

As per my previous communication, we are looking forward to welcoming you on the 7th July for Sports 

Day. We will be holding the Sports Day as follows: 

Early Years 9am - 10am 

Key Stage 1 10.30am - 12 noon 

Key Stage 2 1pm - 3.15pm 

We hope parents understand that the Sports Day will not be able to run as usual and the guidelines mean 

that the following must be in place: 

-Parents and children will be in class bubbles and will not mix with other classes 

-Children will wear the normal PE kit and do not need house team coloured t-shirts 

-Social Distancing must be adhered to 

-Only 1 parent per child may attend, so that numbers do not exceed 30 in a class bubble 

-All events will take place outside 

-Parents will not have access to toilet facilities on the premises 

-Families with more than 1 child in a key stage may send more than 1 adult as long as there is 1 adult per 

child per class 

-Parents will not be able to stay on the premises, including the field, between key stages. 

-We will not be able to hold a family picnic, as per previous years. 

Thank you for your understanding with these rules.  

 

Reports and Transition Dates  

Reports will be coming home to you on Tuesday 12th July.  

Unfortunately, due to government guidance on indoor mixing still being in place, we will not be able to 

hold the planned ‘Meet the teacher’ session for parents on Wednesday 14th July. However, our Transition 

Day on Thursday 15th July, where children move up to their new class for the day, will still go ahead. On this 

day please bring your child to school as follows: 

New Sunbeams – Please come to the Sunbeams wooden gate  - 9.15am to 12 noon. 

Year 1 (current Sunbeams) – Year 1-2 Door at 8.30am – 3.05pm 

Year 2 (current Year 1) – Year 1-2 Door at 8.40am – 3.15pm 



 
 

   
 

Year 3 (current Year 2) – Year 3-4 Door at 8.30am– 3.05pm 

Year 4 (current Year 3) – Year 3-4 Door at 8.40am– 3.15pm 

Year 5 (current Year 4) – Year 5-6 Door at 8.30am – 3.05pm 

Year 6 (current Year 5) – Year 5-6 Door at 8.40am – 3.15pm 

 

September arrangements 

At the moment we still do not know whether we will be operating under any restrictions e.g. class bubbles, 

staggered drop off times in September. We hope to hear from the government about this when 

announcements are made concerning the 19th July.  

 

Classes next year 

We are very pleased that our teachers will be staying at New Cangle next year and therefore the classes 

next year will be as follows: 

 

Current Class and teacher Class Sept 21 

Sunbeams Mrs Pollit and Mrs Barton Year 1 Miss Carter 

Year 1 Miss Carter Year 2 Mrs Clinch and Miss East 

Year 2 Mrs Clinch and Mrs Pector Year 3 Mrs Dickenson ( see below) 

Year 3 Mrs Dickenson Year 4 Mr Finlay 

Year 4 Mr Finlay Year 5 Mrs Berry 

Year 5 Mrs Berry Year 6 Mr Green 

 

Congratulations! 

We are very excited that Mrs Dickenson is expecting a baby. She will be with 

us for some of the Autumn term and will work closely with her maternity 

leave cover teacher to ensure a smooth transition for the class. We are 

currently recruiting for this post.  

 

Vision and Values 

We are currently reviewing the school ethos, vision and values. We would really like your input about what 

you think makes New Cangle special. We would be grateful if as many parents as possible could complete 

the following survey by the 5th July, which will only take a few minutes: 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/BYQDNQ/ 

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me, either in person before school, or by Class 

Dojo, email or a phone call.   

 

Yours faithfully, 

 
Jacqueline Brading 

Headteacher  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/BYQDNQ/

